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MINUTES OF A SPECIAL MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 
TUESDAY, APRIL 19, 2016 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT
111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call
At 7:28 Chairman Patty Kalinowski called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman, Patty Kalinowski

Vice Chair, Linda Aylward


Laurie Cameron


Alex Pino


Absent: 

Vance Antoniou

Also Present:

Samantha Melton, ENCAP




Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting LLC





Susan Allman, Village Forrester





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
 Public Comment
There was no public comment.

3.
Review Eton Park restoration work and ENCAP proposal from March meeting
Chairman Kalinowski indicated that she went out together with Ms. Allman and Ms. Aylward to Eton Park to investigate the area. She explained that they took notes of what was seen in regards to plant and animal life. Ms. Schumm explained that the Village Board did not receive the ENCAP proposal, therefore it was not approved. She noted it is scheduled to be approved at the April 27, 2016 Village Board meeting. She stated that the Village Board did approve the first phase of restoration, which was spraying for Garlic Mustard. 
Chairman Kalinowski stated that at Eton Park north there was a variety of woodland wildflowers and plants, especially in the cleared path. She indicated that she documented various plants that were seen and provided a list.
· Spring beauties

· Wild onion

· Trillium, red

· Jewel weed

· Violet

· Cinquefoil

· Sedum

· Sedges

· Iris

· Trout lilies

· Scilla

· Mother's wort
She was of the opinion that there was not much material available for a burn or much garlic mustard to require herbiciding on a large scale in the area. She suggested hand pulling or spot application of herbicide if needed. She listed various invasive species that were seen.

· garlic mustard

· multiflora rose

· reed canary grass

· dames rocket

· creeping charlie

· thistle
· grasses
Chairman Kalinowski suggested to Ms. Schumm that ENCAP allow the area to rest for the season, but monitor and inventory flora and fauna. She questioned why an inventory is not taken of plant life prior to applying herbicide. Chairman Kalinowski indicated that in the past, floristic reports were not made available to the E&H for review. Ms. Schumm indicated that ENCAP can provide the E&H with a floristic assessment when completed.
There was discussion regarding the necessity of herbiciding. Chairman Kalinowski expressed her concern with burns, and herbiciding. Ms. Melton explained that a burn and herbiciding were supplementary tasks included in the contract to set in a price if they were needed. She stated that the sights would be analyzed before considering doing a burn or herbiciding. 
Chairman Kalinowski continued by summarizing what was observed at south Eton. She stated that there was one to eighteen inches of water on the east side, and various trees and shrubs on the west side. She indicated that there was very little plant or animal life where the clearing was done. She stated that their observations showed insufficient material for a burn and minimal areas needing herbiciding of noxious weeds.  
Chairman Kalinowski listed various plant life and noxious weeds that were observed at south Eton.

· cattails (south end; north end have been herbicided)

· reed canary grass

· phragmites

· thistle, possible nodding head or canada

· minimal garlic mustard

· filamentous algae

· multiflora rose

She stated that the water was clear, but slightly sulfurous.

Chairman Kalinowski was of the opinion that the cattails that were herbicided at Eton south benefited the wetland.
Members agreed that the cattails should be raked out and picked up. There was discussion regarding arranging pick up by Prairieland Disposal.
Members discussed what the overall goal is regarding the restoration work. Ms. Schumm indicated that the wetlands in North Barrington are crucial to the community as, they protect water quality.
There was discussion regarding the pros and cons of cattails. Ms. Melton stated that one species of cattails are invasive and difficult to distinguish from other species.
Members were of the opinion that Eton south should be regarded as a conservation area rather than a recreational park.
Ms. Schumm indicated that the plan for restoration is to go slow and steady and with time create an attractive woodland. 

Ms. Aylward asked Ms. Schumm if there has been water quality testing done at the Eton Park south wetland. Ms. Schumm stated that there has not. Members were of the opinion that a standard water quality test should be taken from the wetland prior to any restoration work. 
Ms. Aylward asked what is involved in the site monitoring and recording included in the contract. Ms. Melton explained that they are the floristic quality assessments. She indicated that the reports involve making site visits in spring and fall, taking inventory of the plant life that is seen, documenting management that has been done for the year, future recommendations for the upcoming year, talking about invasive cover of invasive species vs native species, and including photographs and reports of the floristic quality assessment. Chairman Kalinowski asked if animal life is inventoried. Ms. Melton confirmed that animal life is noted as well. 
Ms. Aylward indicated that the commission was considering an amendment to their recommendation for approval of the ENCAP proposal at the previous meeting March 8, 2016. 
Chairman Kalinowski was of the opinion that the E&H be informed and involved in sight visits by ENCAP.
Ms. Schumm suggested that the E&H contact the Parks and Recreation Commission and collaborate their suggestions for Eton Park south area. 
Ms. Cameron commented on the beauty and wildlife in the community and the importance of conserving the area wetlands. 

Ms. Melton stated that she would acquire the commission’s email addresses to have for future collaboration with the E&H.
There was discussion regarding who would conduct the water quality testing. Ms. Schumm indicated that she would request that ILM conduct the water testing.

Motion: Linda Aylward moved to include in the ENCAP proposal four recommendations to the Village Board for approval, a one time a year standard panel water quality testing of south Eton Park wetland, raking of the dead cattails at south Eton Park and preparing for pick up by Prairieland Disposal, that south Eton Park be identified as a conservation area rather than a recreational park, and that the E&H be notified prior to sight visits by ENCAP; seconded by Laurie Cameron.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman, Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chair Linda Aylward, Laurie Cameron, Rob Haas, Alex Pino

Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

4.
Old Business/New Business
Ms. Aylward asked Ms., Schumm who prepares the request for proposals in the Village. Ms. Schumm indicated that it varies by project. Ms. Schumm explained her procedures when preparing request for proposals.
Members asked Ms. Schumm if she could notify the E&H of request for proposals that require the E&H’s recommendations to the Village Board, so that the commission could make suggestions of what to include in the proposals.

Chairman Kalinowski mentioned that Saturday, April 23rd at 10:00 a.m. is the Arbor Day event at Eton Park. Ms. Allman summarized her plans for the event.
Ms. Cameron inquired about the 50/50 tree program. Ms. Allman stated that she is working on a flyer and that she would be sending them out shortly.
Ms. Cameron asked if there will be signage placed in the restoration areas indicating that there is restoration work in progress. Ms. Schumm stated that currently there is not.

Members agreed that signage should be posted stating restoration in progress.

Motion: Mr. Pino recommended for approval to the Village Bard signage such as “Conservation work in progress” in Eton Park south and in the natural area of Eton Park north; seconded by Vice Chair Linda Aylward.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman, Patty Kalinowski, Vice Chair Linda Aylward, Laurie Cameron, Rob Haas, Alex Pino

Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

Ms. Aylward suggested soliciting volunteers for future E&H projects. There was some discussion.

5.
Adjournment

Motion:  Alex Pino moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Laurie Cameron.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:58 p.m. Chairman Patty Kalinowski declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held May 3, 2016
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________
Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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